
Public & Private Campground Closure Clarification 

Governor Kim Reynolds Proclamation on April 6th in regards to Private and Public 

Campground closures through April 30th was quite clear.  After receiving additional 

questions, the Governor’s Office has provided the following information and clarification.  

 

 

Q: May campgrounds remain open for long-term or permanent tenants who reside at 

the campground or in order to serve essential employees who wish to self-isolate from 

family members?  

 

A: Yes. Campgrounds shall be closed to temporary recreational use. The use of the 

terms “temporary” and “recreational” were intentional as it was not designed to prevent 

people who reside or serve as campground hosts for the entire summer from having to 

leave the functional equivalent of their home or to prevent medical professionals or first 

responders from using campgrounds to self-isolate so as to protect their families. But 

individuals must reside at the campground; campgrounds must remain closed to 

individuals who stay at the campground only for a weekend or other short-term stays for 

recreational purposes, even if they have a season-long lease. 


